The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on August 12, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Crick, Kaiser, Lemere, Baird, Sanderson and City Attorney Cook and guests. 
Motion by Crick, support by Tartaglia to approve the minutes of July 8, 2013.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $21,351.35. Motion carried 6-0.    

Mayor Dobis updated council on Huron Engineering’s City Wide Utility mapping of the sewer and water systems which has been completed, with a final report to be delivered at the city council meeting on September 9, 2013.   
Treasurer Keerl, Aldermen Lemere and Kaiser reported on the Quarterly Budget Report and Adjustments. No adjustments at this time.                                               

Mayor Dobis updated council on the Harbor Town Development Land Transfer Proposal. With six questionnaires being sent to adjacent land owners of the proposed right of way implications to their property, four returned with objections, two returned with agreement to same. Topic was tabled with a city council vote on the land transfer request from Mr. Rick Pender, at the council meeting on Sept. 9, 2013.  
Mayor Dobis shared a request from Kristi Arnold, coach for Alcona Girl’s Varsity Volleyball Team to hold a 5K Run/Walk, Rise of the Sun through Harrisville on Saturday, August 17, 2013, starting at 9:00 am. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Crick to allow 5K run/Walk to be held on indicated date. Motion carried 6-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council to authorize the clerk to contract for the 2014 concert series. Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to authorize the city clerk to contract for the 2014 summer concert series in the amount of $2500.00. Motion carried 6-0.
Clerk Pierce informed council of the Invasive Species Workshop which will take place on Tuesday, August 20, 2013 at the Harrisville branch of the Alcona County Library from 6:00-8:00 pm. The workshop will address some of the invasive species, primarily Japanese Knotweed, which inhabit our Lake Huron Shoreline. The event is free and open to the public. Call the city office with any questions at 989-724-6666.

REPORTS

Mayor Dobis advised council of the possibility of obtaining a grant from the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality, at no cost to the city, for two new above ground wastewater pumps. Motion by Crick, support by Tartaglia to allow mayor to apply for the MDEQ SAW grant. Motion carried 6-0. 
Clerk Pierce reported that the 2013 Summer Concert Series was very successful and would like to thank the volunteers from Alcona Arts Retreat, the Goodfellows of Harrisville, the Harrisville City /Twp. Fire Department, and representatives from Pure Michigan for helping collect donations during the concerts and to the individuals and various groups who also, generously, contributed monetary donations. A special thank you to Judie Labadie of Coming Attractions and Jim Pyne of Pyne Enterprises for their continued support and contribution toward the publication of the Concert Series brochures. 
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports Harbor Commission to investigate citizen request to reinstate fishing at the Harbor area. Seasonal slip rentals have increased from last year. Dredging money from the state will come in the fall to do project. 
Planning Commission Ex-Officio Baird reports the Planning Commission will hold a Public Hearing for citizen review of the zoning ordinances.
Tree Commissioner Crick addressed several trees of concern within the city. The Tree Board will make a project determination after assessment by city maintenance workers as to property boundries of several trees in question. Some trees may be under the jurisdiction of the state (MDOT).
 Comment Cards: None.
Council Last Comments: Alderman Baird expressed concerns about empty building at the end of Third Street. County will be advised to look into situation. Alderman Tartaglia offered comments on how well the trees on First Street, which were planted several years ago, are becoming full grown and an asset to that street.
Motion to adjourn by Lemere.                                               .

Adjourned at 7:53 P.M.
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